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Dear Friends, 

2022 was a huge year for Kiwimbi – we celebrated our 10th anniversary, on two continents no less! In those ten
years, we grew from a concept to a reality, bringing an assortment of educational opportunities to thousands.
You have made this possible – without the support of so many people over those years, we could not have
progressed and the hopeful students from terribly underserved schools would be destined for disappointment. 
 
2022 was not simply a culmination though, it was a year when the ripple of Kiwimbi joined others as
partnerships developed and new endeavors were launched. This report highlights some of that growth. You
should also know that, even as we branch out and provide our expanding community with more tools, we are
also adapting to major changes in the educational system in Kenya and, of course, the reality of digital
technology. The world is not static, and I am happy to report that Kiwimbi, always focused on the future,
continues to adapt and to help those we serve embrace the opportunities in their changing world. You can
watch this happening in real time by reading our newsletters, following us on social media, or attending our
events. Our goal in all of these is to help you appreciate your gifts as much as Kiwimbi’s beneficiaries do! 
 
Thank you for caring! 
 
 
Lynne Rathgeber 
Board Chair 

"The world is not static, and I am happy to report that Kiwimbi, always focused 
on the future, continues to adapt and to help those we serve 

embrace the opportunities in their changing world." 

Expanding Partnerships 



Expanded our efforts by entering into an agreement to establish the Kiwimbi Korando Library, our second
location

Entered into several partnerships, giving us the opportunity to expand our reach and impact 

Increased the number of students gaining access to books by increasing our satellite libraries to four

Doubled our tailoring program to include a second cohort of students, thanks to a grant from the Ibu
Foundation that also allowed us to purchase enough additional sewing machines for these students, and
even purchase a few specialty machines 

Created a Youth Leadership program, providing mentorship focused on responsibility, service to

 Increased retention in our carpentry program, by adjusting the daily schedule to suit the needs of these
young men who also had farms to maintain 

Celebrated our 10th Anniversary with joyous gatherings in the US and in Kenya, featuring many special
guests attendees including Kisumu First Lady Dorothy Nyong'o, creatives Oliver & Bella Litondo and Aghan
Odero, and the Honorable Okiya Omtatah 

Established a Hall of Elders to highlight important people in the Teso culture, partnering with us to keep their
stories alive for future generations of children, ensuring the significant contributions of these local heroes are
always remembered. Several of these individuals were honored in person at the 10th Anniversary celebration
at the Library. 

Created opportunities for partnership projects between our vocational departments, enabling them to 
 practice developing skills in a meaningful way while meeting a need for their colleagues 

      others and leadership for top 2022 KCPE scorers at our three Focus Schools where we concentrate our    
      tutoring and Food for Thought support. 



 


 







  









R I P P L E S - E X P A N D I N G  T H E  I M P A C T
"2022 was not simply a culmination, it was a year when the ripple of Kiwimbi
joined others as partnerships developed and new endeavors were launched."

In 2022, Kiwimbi...

Check out our newsletters and blog on our website to keep 
up to date about these expanding developments:

The creation of a second Kiwimbi Library
Accomplishments of the STAGSS robotics team established by Kiwimbi at nearby St. Thomas Amagoro
Girls Secondary School
Updates on the new educational structure rolling out by the Kenyan government, the Competency Based
Curriculum (CBC). This will impact the national testing schedule and require Kiwimbi to focus efforts on
another grade level. 2023 will be the last year that students will take the KCPE. 
Construction of the new Kiwimbi Learning Centre



Weiss Education Foundation

Kiwimbi's vision is to replicate our model
elsewhere, to provide  opportunity through
education in other communities. We were able
to take the first steps towards achieving this
goal in 2022, by entering into an agreement to
establish our second location at the Dolphine
Korando Faith Foundation (DKFF) school and
orphanage in Kisumu, Kenya. 

We stocked this new location with 2,000
books, a portion of the 9,000 books we
received from another new partner, Jack
Crowell and the schools in his local Michigan
community. Only because shipping costs were
covered were we able to accept this incredible
gift. 

 
The partnership Kiwimbi established with
the Weiss Education Foundation enabled
us to obtain funding for students to attend
secondary school. The first four
scholarship recipients were identified by
Kiwimbi in 2022, and have since begun
secondary school with all tuition, fees, and
other expenses fully covered for all four
years!
 

New Partnerships- Spreading the Ripple
Throughout 2022, Kiwimbi partnered with several new organizations

 and individuals that expanded our impact. 

Dolfine Korando Faith Foundation 
School & Orphanage 



$500 - $999
George and Grania Allport
Ayco Charitable Foundation
Teresa and Bruce Beyer
Todd Casey
Barbara Cortes
Molly Dunn and Len Smith
Jill Husbands
Peggy McDonnell 
Donna and Lance Miyamoto
Etsuko and Edward Newman
Dean Nielsen
Northern Trust
Linda and Franklin Nutter
Ife Osaga Ondondo and Edward Ondondo
Liz and Marvin Pestcoe 
Sonja and Robert Rickert
Karen and Lawrence Sharf
Donna Baier Stein
Mary and Bob Stahl
Carl F. Ulmer 
Emily and Lowell Wenger
Wiss & Company
Maureen and Bill Zupan

$5,000 and Above
David Arthur and Nancy Hoffart
Ibu Foundation
Colette and Joseph Parsons
Jess Chang and Wayne Paglieri
Lynne and John Rathgeber
Belinda and Ferrill Roll
Jane Steele
The Good Works Institute
The John and Susan Dewan
Foundation
Carol Ulmer and Ken Degen
Janet and Daniel Van Abs

Throughout 2022, more than 330 individuals, foundations, corporate sponsors,
and local businesses provided opportunity through education with their gifts.  

We gratefully acknowledge their support.  




$250 - $499
Kate and Zach Bills
Paul H. Canada
Lee and Marvin Cook
Beth Cox -Johnson and Eric Johnson
Lisa Connell
Jean Crichton and Robert Gunhouse
Karen Damato
Maryann and Ulf Dolling
Molly Dunn and Len Smith
Carol and Bruce Galamb
Donna and Frank Greco
Marian Haas
Carole and Richard Heilman
Susan Logan
Alyssa and Joseph McCrea
Susan and Gary McElroy
Michael Mitchell
Lynn and Michael Nemser
Joan Ngugi
Vera Nyajure
Lawrine and Enosh Odera
Johnny Okafor
Janice Paxton and John Rollins
Marjorie Rathgeber and Daniel Harrell
Joyce Reilly
Leigh Rosoff
Cindy Sommer
Carolyn Thow
Jennifer and Chiming Tse
Ann and John Underhill
Annette and Dale Vincent
Ben Waruta
Amy and Alan Wish

$2,500 - $4,999
Alliance Bernstein
Anonymous
Pamela Canada
Katrina and Darius Pope
Helen and William Mazer
Foundation
Barbara Mitchell and Robert Boyar 
Pamela and Brian Hegarty
Maurice and Colleta Onyuka
Sheran Oradu
Martin Ouko
Divon and William Rathgeber

$1,000 - $2,499
Lisa and Nate Allison
Automatic Data Processing, Inc.
Stephanie and Dan Biery
Black River Preschool
Boyar Suozzo
Paul Burnore
Patty Ceruzzi and Martin Joyce
Melissa Church
Noemi and Sajal Das
DKG International Educators Foundation
Stephanie Dreyer
Adèle and Yves Dujardin
Cordelia and James Gelly
Terri Geiger
Deborah Herman and Jeff Steinhorn
Donna Krebsbach and William Yacker
Carolyn and Christopher Layden
Kristen and Jon Levy
Beth Livermore Hersch and Peter Hersch
Madison Financial Planning Group
Lynn and Harry O'Mealia 
Pledgeling Foundation
Lois Roszko
Santanu Sengupta
TIAA- CREF
Jody Ulmer and Ronald Fernandes

$100 - $249
Eunice Aguda
Jorge Alvarado
Amazon Smile
Anonymous (2)
Hossein Askari
Sylvia Badenhousen
Mary Bassett
Rebecca Benson
Roseanne and Peter Bozzo
Marion Ceruzzi and David Lugg
Sue and Ray Chase
Joleen Clark
Ted Cooper
Meagan Coy and Mitchell Epstein
Jack Crowell
Alexandra Damley-Strand
Lenore and Robert Davis
Mary and Alan Dickey
Sandra Ehni and Dennis Counts
Mindy Fink
Roger Frankel
Bennett Gelly
Betsy and Lawrence Gile
Mary and Paul Hamann 
Jon Hannibal
Barbara and Thomas Harms
Alan Heavens
Cathy Hirsch
Samuel Horton IV
Sylvie Jouan-Meyers and Michael Meyers
Cathy Jooste
Sharon and Eric Jung
Beth Katzman
Language Lizard
Nina and David Leach
Carol Levin
Salima Lihanda and Dickson Alugaya
Bonnie and John Lundberg
Kimberly Machana
Josphat Masangir
Peter McDonnell
Julia Millspaugh
Bonnie Monte 
Mia Morse and Marty Rothfelder 
Lucy Mwangi
James Ochieng
Jessica O'Dwyer and Timothy G Berger
Joseph Van Orsdel
John Oteyo Olwal
Susan and Patrick Palmer
Rise to Shine Education Foundation
Judith and Donald Richards
Todd Rosenthal
A.J. Russo
Kathryn and Jacob Schroth
Tony Sisule
Sarah and Hank Slack
Nancy and William Stock
Chris Sturm
Anne and Mark Van den Bergh
Janel and Philip Vanek
Karen White
Amelia and John Wilkinson
Joannah and Harry Wilmerding
Lillian Youssef
Marylee Zink

Thank you as well to all donors who gifted below
$100. Your support is most appreciated! 



Wanjiku wa Ngugi
Maurice and Coletta Onyuka
Sheran Oradu
Phyzeke Fitness
Pro Bono Partnership
Lynne and John Rathgeber
Lois Roszko
Carmen Rubin
Jane Simon
Al Siuta
Jane Steele
Swahili Village 
The Angeletti Group
The Shakespeare Theatre of New
Jersey
Carol Ulmer and Ken Degen
Janet and Daniel Van Abs
Janet Wall
Ben Walmer
Vikki Young
Zuri

Most of the funding for Kiwimbi Kenya  is raised by Kiwimbi International, and the majority of that is
sent to Kiwmbi Kenya. The the graphs below together best illustrate the whole story. 

 2022 Financials

Kiwimbi International continues to invest in 
personnel to strategically transition from board

 volunteers to hiring professional staff members.

Sara and Jay Angeletti
Fabio Barros
Teresa and Bruce Beyer
Stephanie and Dan Biery
Rita Cohen
Delaney Connell
Sophie Connell
Dana DiPrimo
Deborah Herman and 
   Jeff Steinhorn
Michele Hill
Beth Katzman
Teri Kennedy
Amy Kessler
Ahni Kruger
Amy Kueny




Volunteers - 
Thank You for Sharing
Your Time and Talents

Gifts In Kind

Carolyn and 
   Christopher Layden
Nina Leach 
Jen Nemeth
Joan Ngugi
Vera Nyajure
Monica Okiring
CJ Onyuka
Maureen Onyuka 
Karen Roorda
Lois Roszko
Austin Shackelton
Janet Wall
Wanjiku wa Ngugi
Emily and Lowell Wenger
Nikko Wichenje Orito

Thank you all!

Pro Bono Partnership provides Kiwimbi with
access to quality legal advice free of charge,
saving our funds for supporting the programs

that make a difference.  
Thank you Pro Bono Partnership!

The Prestige Invitational golf event
donated a portion of  the proceeds

from its event in July, 2022 to
Kiwimbi. Thank you to Prestige

and to everyone who participated! 

Wanjiku wa Ngugi
Maurice and Coletta Onyuka
Sheran Oradu
Phyzeke Fitness
Pro Bono Partnership
Lynne and John Rathgeber
Lois Roszko
Carmen Rubin
Jane Simon
Al Siuta
Jane Steele
Swahili Village 
The Angeletti Group
The Shakespeare Theatre of New Jersey
Carol Ulmer and Ken Degen
Janet and Daniel Van Abs
Janet Wall
Vikki Young
Zuri

Jason Anderman
Teresa and Bruce Beyer
Stephanie and Dan Biery
Black River Roasters
Paul Burnore
Pamela Canada
Lisa Connell
Jack Crowell
Mary and Paul Hamann
Debbie Herman and Jeff Steinhorn
Lexa Hillyer and Charles Wulster
Sylvie Jouan-Meyers and Michael Meyers
Beth Katzman
William Langford
Carolyn Layden
Radu Leon
William Manning
Jevin Mwao
New Jersey Natural Medicine 

Special Thanks to Our
Corporate Donors who
Generously Matched
Donor Gifts
Alliance Bernstein
Amazon Smile
Automatic Data Processing 
Facebook 
Northern Trust
Pledgeling Foundation
TIAA- CREF

Automatic Data Processing 
Kate and Zach Bills
Pamela Canada
Todd Casey
Jean Crichton and 
   Robert Gunhouse
Terri Geiger
Alyssa and Joseph McCrea
Lucy Mwangi
Lynne and John Rathgeber
Janet and Daniel Van Abs
Emily and Lowell Wenger

Monthly Donors

On behalf of the families we serve, we enthusiastically thank you for
your support. We worked to make sure the information presented is
accurate. If you have any questions or suggestions, please let us
know. We can be reached at: 440-549-4624 or info@kiwimbi.org.



































THE ONYUKA FAMILY  



"Our family visited the Kiwimbi Library recently.
We gained so much understanding by meeting

and visiting with the students.
Being there gave us an insight into what a

difference Kiwimbi’s programs make, how the
children’s self-worth is enhanced, and how the

programs change their lives."



The data shows that the students supported by Kiwimbi’s programs achieve academic success,
creating opportunity through education for themselves and their families. 

Thanks to you, our students are achieving!

Your Support is Changing Lives

*Kiwimbi Focus School

Kiwimbi concentrates its efforts on the Grade 8
students in our three Focus Schools who must
take a national exam at year-end. This exam,
the Kenya Certificate of Primary Education
(KCPE) currently serves as a gateway,
determining the quality of the secondary school
to which each student will be admitted. The
student in our Focus Schools achieve an over
50% pass rate on the national KCPE
examination, in comparison to similar rural
schools that achieve less than 30% pass rates.
In addition, Kiwimbi Focus Schools keep over
80% of the girls in school for a full day of
lessons throughout the year, and enable the
girls to perform at parity with the boys. You see,

"Kiwimbi provided so many programs that
improved my academic performance and
helped me to excel. Thank you to all the

Kiwimbi partners for making a difference in
my life and the lives of my fellow students.
You gave us opportunities that we never

would have experienced 
without your help." 

                                           ~ Wendi

W H Y  W E  S U P P O R T
K I W I M B I  

W E N D I

typically when girls go home for lunch they are
required to remain at home to do chores and care for
younger siblings while thier brothers are allowed to
return to school for afternoon lessons.



Board of Trustees 2022

ELIZABETH ANDERSON
Trustee, Kiwimbi International



PAMELA CANADA

Board Secretary
Kiwimbi International 



DONNA GRECO

Assistant Treasurer
 Kiwimbi International



OLUBAYI OLUBAYI

Trustee, Kiwimbi International
CEO, Kiwimbi Kenya



MAURICE ONYUKA

Treasurer 
Kiwimbi International



IFE OSAGA-ONDONDO

Trustee, Kiwimbi International











JANE STEELE
Trustee, Kiwimbi International



JANET VAN ABS
Board Vice-Chair

Kiwimbi International








KEY KIWIMBI PERSONNEL



LISA CONNELL
Director of Development &

Communications
Kiwimbi International



SALIMA LIHANDA

Grant Writer, Kiwimbi International 



CATHERINE MALALAH
General Manager, Kiwimbi Kenya

SHERAN ORADU
Trustee, Kiwimbi International



MARTIN OUKO

Trustee, Kiwimbi International



JOHN RATHGEBER
Trustee, Kiwimbi International

Board Vice-Chair, Kiwimbi Kenya



LYNNE RATHGEBER
Board Chair

Kiwimbi International
Board Member
Kiwimbi Kenya



JOE SALSBERRY

Trustee, Kiwimbi International



SANTANU SENGUPTA
Trustee, Kiwimbi International
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Kiwimbi International is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization.
All donations are tax-deductible to the extent permitted by law.





